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PRESS RELEASE  

 
January 16, 2009  
 

CIAA EXPLAINS SECURITY INCIDENT AT  
OWEN ROBERTS INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT ON FRIDAY, 16TH JANUARY 2009 

 
The Cayman Islands Airports Authority (CIAA) can confirm that at approximately 5:30 am this morning, 
personnel from the Cayman Islands Fire Service reported to the staff of Air Traffic Control at Owen 
Roberts International Airport that a person was observed inside the perimeter heading towards the 
commercial apron. Air Traffic Control immediately notified Airport Security who responded to the scene. 
By this time the person had been stopped by members of the Fire Service and was then detained by 
Airport Security until the Royal Cayman Islands Police arrived and arrested the individual.  
 
It is understood that the individual stated that he was attempting to take a plane to the USA to attend the 
presidential inauguration ceremony next week.  
 
The CIAA is satisfied that this security incident did not pose a threat to aviation interests, and further 
assures the travelling public that the CIAA and airport partners will continue to remain vigilant and will 
take necessary action to prevent these types of incidents.  
 
If you have any queries, kindly contact: 
Caren A. Thompson-Palacio 
Communications & Marketing Manager  
Cayman Islands Airports Authority 
298 Owen Roberts Drive  
P.O. Box 10098 
Grand Cayman KY1-1001 
Email: caren.thompson@caymanairports.com  
Direct Line: 345.244.5809 
Receptionist: 345.943.7070 
Facsimile: 345.943.7071 
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